From: Oberyszyn, Tatiana
To: Smith, Randy

Cc: Reed, Katie; Clinchot, Dan (OSUMC)

Subject: New division in Biomedical Education and Anatomy.

Date: Monday, May 6, 2024 5:30:49 PM

Attachments: <u>image001.png</u>

Xerox Scan 04262024140727[8].pdf

Learning Health System Science LOS May 2024[60].pdf

Dear Dr. Smith,

Attached please find Dr. Bradford's approval of Dr. Clinchot's request for the formation of a division of Learning Health System Science within BMEA. Please let me or Dr. Clinchot know if you have any questions.

Tania (Tatiana) Oberyszyn, PhD

Vice Dean for Faculty Affairs College of Medicine

Professor, Dept of Pathology 420 Hamilton Hall 1645 Neil Avenue, (614) 685-3584





Carol R. Bradford, MD, MS, FACS Dean, College of Medicine

320 Hamilton Hall 1645 Neil Avenue Columbus, OH 43210

614-292-2600 carol.bradford@osumc.edu

May 3, 2024

W. Randy Smith, PhD
Vice Provost for Academic Programs
Office of Academic Affairs
203 Bricker Hall, 190 North Oval Mall, Columbus, OH 43210
smith.70@osu.edu

Dear Dr. Smith,

I am writing to express my support for the establishment of a new division of Learning Health System Science within the department of Biomedical Education and Anatomy (BMEA) in the College of Medicine.

I have discussed the potential of this new division with Dan Clinchot, MD, chair of BMEA, and believe this targeted academic focus on health system quality and outcomes improvement initiatives will better prepare our clinicians for the future of the health care workforce.

Sincerely,

Carol R. Bradford, MD, MS, FACS

Dean, College of Medicine

Vice President for Health Sciences, Wexner Medical Center Leslie H. and Abigail S. Wexner Dean's Chair in Medicine Professor of Otolaryngology – Head & Neck Surgery



320L Hamilton Hall 1645 Neil Ave Columbus, OH 43210

614-688-3104 Work

Medicine.osu.edu

April 26, 2024

Tatiana Oberyszyn, Ph.D. Vice Dean for Faculty Affairs College of Medicine Office of Faculty Affairs 420 Hamilton Hall 1645 Neil Ave Columbus, OH 43210

Dear Tania,

The department of Biomedical Education and Anatomy seeks your approval to establish a new division of Learning Health System Science. This division will have an academic focus in Clinical Informatics for the Learning Health System and focus on building out educational mechanisms that support specialized and immersive training in clinical informatics and data analysis focused on health system quality and outcomes improvement initiatives and Learning Health Systems research. Establishing this division with this academic focus will further enable the department to support workforce development by providing educational programs that will enable clinicians to achieve competencies needed in today's health care work force.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if I can provide further information regarding this request.

Sincerely,

Daniel M. Clinchot, M.D. Vice Dean for Education

Associate Vice President for Hea

Associate Vice President for Health Sciences Education Chair, Department of Biomedical Education and Anatomy Harry C. and Mary Elizabeth Powelson Professor of Medicine

Professor, Physical Medicine & Rehabilitation

DMC:sl